TELECOM FIRMS IN BROADBAND BUSINESS GET RELIEF FROM RIGHT-OF-WAY RULES

Telecommunications companies’ complaints against local governments are getting the attention of the Bush administration and state governments. The telecom industry is claiming that municipalities are making it too difficult to continue broadband expansion. In response to the complaints, more and more state legislatures have passed laws limiting the municipalities rights to regulate use of the their streets and other “rights of way”. Seventeen telecom companies have formed a lobbying group called Industry Rights-of-Way Working Group to ask the FCC to limit government fees to “only the actual and direct costs incurred in managing” public rights of way.  FCC Chairman Michael Powell has said that there is a “growing concern about rights of way as a barrier” and the FCC will “tee up and put the spotlight on these issues.”  Local officials are saying telecom companies are trying to blame them for industry problems stemming from a glut of fiber and that the telecom industry seeks to avoid paying for damage to the streets when installing new wires.
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